
NSIP Meeting 

Thursday – July 16, 2020 

7 p.m. CST 

Minutes submitted by Lisa Paris Weeks 

Attendees:  Matt Benz, Vance Broadbent, Rusty Burgett, Brady Campbell, John Carlson, Lynn 
Fahrmeier, Cody Hiemke, Tom Hodgman, Ben Lehfeldt, Ron Lewis, Brenda Reau, Mark Roembke, Bill 
Shultz, Lisa Surber, Todd Taylor, Jake Thorne, Lisa Weeks 

Agenda: 

• Secretary Report  
o Cody Hiemke moved to accept minutes as written, seconded by Brenda Reau.  Motion 

passed.   
• Treasurer Report 

o Presented by Bill Shultz (report attached) 
o Financials going into 2021 are stable with 108 renewed memberships at the end of the 

third quarter. 
o Rusty stated that data from the Western Range Flocks are being to be received.  The 

timing is similar to previous years. 
o Matt Benz motioned that a list of unpaid flocks be provided to the breed directors, both 

member and data, periodically through the year.  John Carlson seconded and motion 
passed.  Rusty will begin providing this information to each breed director. 

• Program Director Report 
o Presented by Rusty Burgett (report attached) 
o The Let’s Grow grant projects are being wrapped up including the Searchable Database 

and the percentile reports. 
o Rusty is working on a short-course option to offer the membership.  The course would 

include bi-monthly lectures watched independently followed by a recitation class via 
zoom with an assignment.  The course would last approximately 6 months and would 
detail genetic selection principles and genetic analysis/evaluation.  More details to come. 

• Technical Committee 
o Presented by Ron Lewis (report attached) 
o Better approach to orphan lambs 

§ Working with Sheep Genetics to develop a better approach for including data on 
bottle-raised lambs in PM submissions. 

§ Utilize a foster dam ID so real dam doesn’t get credit for raising it.  This approach 
will roll out for the 2021 lambing season.  Rusty and Ron will schedule some 
zoom meetings this fall for education on how to use. 

o Collaborative research with the Animal Genetics and Breeding Group 
§ Focused on two research projects: 

• Understanding Parasite Resistance in Organic Livestock Systems 
• Establishing Strategies to Incorporate Crossbred Data 

§ Funding support from UDSA-ARS 
• Old Business 



o Recap on Sales 
§ Matt Benz said he was generally satisfied though the entry process needed some 

refinement and the sale catalog wasn’t very organized (i.e., by breed).  
§ The NSIP data entry needs to be standardized across breeds and within breeds.   
§ Rusty spent too much time on the sale.  The work needs to be distributed to a 

committee and not one person.   
§ Rams sold fairly well. 
§ Pictures and content descriptions need to be standardized and the consignors 

educated on the standard. 
§ Standardizing the entire process will help streamline future sales. 
§ Brenda Reau stated that transportation didn’t seem to be an obstacle though it 

might have been a perceived barrier for some bidders. 
• New Business 

o For the September meeting Rusty would like to discuss potential themes, topics, and 
format for the Annual Meeting in Denver. 

o The Nominations Committee will need to be appointed/confirmed at the September 
meeting.  

• Next meeting will be September 17 at 7 p.m. CST. 
• John Carlson moved to adjourn, seconded by Cody Hiemke. 

 
 
 
 

 



 



 



 

 

 

 

 


